
 
 

 

Michael J. Hodges 
Investigator-In-Charge 
Office of Aviation Safety, Central Regional Office  

The NTSB IIC spoke with Stacy and Linda Hedrick in person at their residence. They are 
a married couple that live at  Seadrift, Texas, 77983. They can be 
reached at . They have 
lived fulltime at that location for several years. They are both used to hearing and seeing 
their neighbor takeoff and land in his helicopter. Linda reported that not a lot of people 
live in the neighborhood fulltime, as people use their homes for weekend getaways.  
 
They were both home on the afternoon and the evening of March 6, 2023.  
 
About 1500 or, Linda observed her neighbor land the helicopter on the concrete road 
next to his home. Linda reported that he always takeoffs and lands from the concrete 
road. During that time, she did not hear any abnormal noises emit from the helicopter.  
 
About 2145 or so, Linda heard her neighbor’s helicopter start up. From her living room 
window, she observed the helicopter’s anti-collision lighting system operating. Linda 
noted that it was extremely foggy outside when the helicopter took off. Stacy reported 
that he noticed that the wind was calm during that time. During that time, Linda did not 
hear any abnormal noises emit from the helicopter. She could barely see her boat dock 
from her living room, which was about 75 ft away. She also could not see the other side 
of the canal due to the fog. She did not hear or see the helicopter impact terrain.  
 
This was the first time she noticed the helicopter departing in the dark.  
 
***Nothing Follows*** 

 
 
Date: 

 
 
03/09/2023 

  
Subject: CEN23FA125 
  
Contact: 
 
 

Witness – Stacy and Linda Hedrick 
 
 



 
 

 

Michael J. Hodges 
Investigator-In-Charge 
Office of Aviation Safety, Central Regional Office  

The NTSB IIC spoke with George Ganem over the telephone. He lives at  
 Seadrift, Texas, 77983. He can be reached at   

 He has lived fulltime at that location for several years.  
 
He was home on the evening of March 6, 2023.  
 
About 2140 or so, George heard his neighbor takeoff in his helicopter from across the 
lake. During that time, he did not hear any abnormal noises emit from the helicopter. 
He did hear what he believed was a muffled impact noise, however he did not know at 
the time what happened.  
 
George estimated that the visibility from his home looking outward toward the lake was 
about 400 ft or so due to the presence of fog. He estimated that the fog rolled into the 
area around 1900 or so. He estimated that the wind condition was between 5 to 7 knots, 
originating from the southeast.  
 
***Nothing Follows*** 

 
 
Date: 

 
 
03/10/2023 

  
Subject: CEN23FA125 
  
Contact: 
 
 

Witness – George Ganem 
 
 








